

### SHIRE OPENING Hours

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

### NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

9 December 2020

Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

### **TIP HOURS**

7.30am - 4.00pm Saturday - Monday

#### **POOL HOURS**

Wednesday - Monday 11.30am - 6.30pm (closed Tuesdays)

# RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

## WASTE COLLECTION

**Every Tuesday** 

# RECYCLING DATES

1 December 2020 and 15 December 2020

# your Shire News

# SEEKING COMMUNITY PROFILES FOR THE "MADE THE MOVE" CAMPAIGN

The Shire of Pingelly is participating in а national awareness campaign by Regional Australia Development to encourage city dwellers from the Perth Metropolitan Area consider a 'tree change' move to regional Western Australia. Pingelly is collaborating with a other neighbouring number of communities brand to the Wheatbelt as a region of choice to live, work, invest and play.



The next step is building a collection of profiles consisting of local people who have made the transition from Perth to Pingelly. Expressions of interest are now sought from members of the community who would like to share their story and experience undergoing the change. The Shire needs to submit its local stories by Friday, 11 December 2020.

For more information, contact Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer via 9887 1066 or cdo@pingelly.wa.gov,au

## PINGELLY TOURISM STRATEGY ENDORSED

The Shire of Pingelly, in partnership with the Pingelly Tourism Group, has developed a whole of community, structured framework has been developed to guide tourism development and ensure visitors to Pingelly are formally considered in decision making and future planning. The Strategy outlines a staged approach to improving:

- Experience and Product Development
- Partnerships
- Infrastructure
- Marketing and promotion
- Events

The items outlined in the Strategy represent the whole of community input from residents, local businesses, community groups and Shire of Pingelly representatives at the Tourism Strategy Workshop. Thankyou to everyone who participated in the consultation process!

The Tourism Strategy is available to download from the Shire of Pingelly's website.







# your Shire News

## NOVEMBER COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS



- An allocation was made in the budget to repair the front steps to the Shire office and to purchase a new fire pump at the Shire of Pingelly Depot to decrease the time required to fill appliances during an emergency situation.
- The Tourism Strategy was endorsed.
- Proposed Relocation of Telecommunications Facility was approved.
- Partial permanent closure of Scudds Lane was approved to progress to public comment (see attachment).
- The road dedication and closure of a portion of Bettison Road was approved

For details on all decisions made at the meeting, please refer to the minutes, located on the Shire's website.

## Wheelchair Basketball Have A Go Day Success

The Shire was successful in obtaining the International Day of People with Disability Grant funded by Department of Communities to run a Wheelchair Basketball Have a Go Day! IDPWD is about increasing our awareness of people with disability and celebrating their achievements and contributions to the community.

Clint Morgan from Rebound WA visited Pingelly to facilitate the Wheel Life program. The session incorporated a brief presentation about his journey overcoming adversity as a person with disability, before local Pingelly people had opportunity to step into a wheelchair themselves to learn the basic skills of the game. Two sessions were available with one for members of the community who are over 18 and represent a local business, community group, sporting club or not for profit organisation. Meanwhile a second session was available for local children and young people in Pingelly to improve their disability awareness by participating in sport as an engagement tool.



Clint enjoyed his daytrip to Pingelly and looks forward to visiting again in the future.

**Facebook** 



## SWIMMING POOL MAINTENANCE

Repairs to the toddler and paddle pools will be undertaken between 2 - 9 December 2020. The toddler pool is currently closed, while the paddle pool will remain open until Wednesday, 2 December.

The 50m pool will remain open as normal.

### **Contact Us:**

17 Queen St Pingelly

Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Cr Bill Mulroney: (Shire President)

Cr David Freebairn: 0427 877 011 Cr Peter Wood:

0427 968 452 Cr Kacey Hastings: 0410 666 056

0427 871 191

Cr Jackie McBurney: (Deputy President)

0427 944 456

Cr Bryan Hotham: 0477 004 157 0499 795 792 Cr Anthony Oliveri: Cr Peter Narducci: 0417 953 386